
My fellow Field Archers,  

Unfortunately, August and September have come and gone.  I hope everyone got a 

chance to get out and chase some critters.  I was successful in filling my Antelope tag 

with a nice buck during archery season.  But, an untimely fall while helping one of my 

best friends on his Bighorn Sheep hunt in the Salmon/Middle Fork river drainages, in 

late August,  left me with a torn up ankle and ultimately cost me time in the woods 

chasing elk.  That hunt was the hardest and most dangerous thing I have ever done 

and I can’t wait till it’s my turn to go after sheep.  I learned a couple of very valuable 

lessons.  Do not take life for granted and live it to its fullest, you can never carry 

enough water/always carry a water filter and don’t take any risky chances.  You owe 

that to your family and the people that care about you.  I was very fortunate to walk/

limp away from this, thank goodness for trekking poles, and I’m very grateful to still 

be here.  

3-D and target leagues will be starting up real soon, we are still looking for someone 

to run the Tuesday night shoot.  If you are interested, please let me know ASAP.  Look 

for start dates on the Thursday and Sunday leagues in the newsletter and on the web 

page.   

As another hunting season has passed, I want to thank everyone that has helped in 

any way to make this club better and stronger for the next year.  We will be electing 

new officers at the January meeting, so if you are interested, look for info when the 

meeting will be.  There have been quite a few new memberships to the club and I 

would like to welcome all of you folks.  We are very glad to have you and we hope you 

enjoy the club as much as we do.   

I hope everyone got to fill some tags this year and if you didn’t, I do hope you had a 

lot of fun getting out and getting that hunting high in the great big Wyoming woods. 

Those of you with late tags (myself included), good luck to you.  If you have any pic-

tures, please send them to the webmaster so he can post them on our webpage and 

bring a copy into the club to hang on the bragging wall.   

Thanks again for letting me be a part of this great club. 

Dan 
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LEAGUES 

Sunday Paper Leagues  

Restart October 14th 

4:00 pm 

Mike Hoover & Mat Rusk 
 

3D  Leagues  

 Tuesdays 

Need member to run  

 

& Thursdays 

7:00 pm 

Monica & Jim Mallon 
 

 
JOAD 

Saturday @ 10:00 am 
Not during summer will 

restart in the Fall 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

October 21st-  

1:00 pm 

Shoot for The Girls- 

supports breast cancer 

support 

 

December 1st- 
Trad Shoot/Swap Meet  
Registration 8:30 am 

Shoot 9:30 am 
Chili lunch after shoot 

Swap Meet 1:00 pm 
 

December 15- 
Christmas Party 

 

 

A word from your President 



Cheyenne Field Archers Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 
October 1st, 2012 

Opening: 

The regular board meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 7:10 pm on October 1st, 2012 at the 
Cheyenne Field Archers Office.    

Present: 

Board members present:  Dan Conrad, Mike Hoover, Mike Lancaster, Monica & Jim Mallon, Mary Tharp, Chad 
Whaley &  Jeremy Cooke.  Alternate board member Bob Day was present. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report  

Monica Mallon stated that the treasurer’s report was for  three months, July, August and September.  Monica stated 
that she paid the property tax of $957.00 which was reflected in the report.  Chad asked about the phone service and 
whether we needed the phone in the club at all.  Mary said that she believed we needed it for our liability insurance.  
That there be an emergency phone to call for emergencies.  In addition, we need to have a contact number for peo-
ple to contact us who doesn’t have internet access.    Bob Day said that they checked to see if there was a ‘911’ only 
service, but it doesn’t exist.  We’ve been told that since we aren’t the parties who set up the phone service we can’t 
change it.  Monica will call the phone company and explain that if we can’t change it, then we will take our business 
and phone number elsewhere.   Mike Hoover moved that we accept the treasurer’s report as presented and Chad 
Whaley seconded it. 

Membership Report-currently there are 218  members compared to 228 from last year.   

  B.  Old Business. 

a)   Parks & Recreation Outdoor Adventures Program –Jim Wollenburg came to present a plaque for the club 
helping them with the program.  Mary Tharp reported that two days for this long is too long, we lost ½ the kids by 
10:30 on the first day and they got rowdy while we were helping the other kids.  We need to shorten the time for 
next year to 4 hours each group.  Jim Wollenburg thanked us for the feedback. 

b)   Bow Hunters Weekend (BHW) 

i.    T-shirts-Dan said we may have been overzealous on number of t-shirts ordered.  Mary Tharp said we should  
      let the members know that we have t-shirts to sell.  There are grey and camo available in most sizes. 
 
 

c)    Curt Gowdy Archery Range-We got all  the club’s money back from the State of  Wyoming.   
 
d)    Mail Boxes-Jim Frauendienst got a mailbox from Leaning Tree saving us  $200.00.   We will need to get a plexi 
        glass box to have copies of our membership form for non-members to fill out and drop in the mailbox.  Dan said  
        the box will need to be attached to the door.  It was also decided that someone needs to come out every few  
        days to pick up the forms and money  for memberships. 
 
e)     Old trailer lights-we need to fix the trailer lights on the old trailer before we  use it again. 
 
f)     Tents-Mike Hoover took the tent in and had the tears repaired and had them check the grommets for missing  
        ones and ones needing repaired.   He will call to see about picking them up. 
 
g)     Shoots-WSAAVegas450 shoots are not a given, Mary will take them off the schedule.  
 
        Trad Shoot/Swap Meet the 1st Saturday in  December.  Mary Tharp reported that Bob Day and Mel Schlagel  
         will do this shoot.  Bob said that he will need someone to help with cleanup on Friday afternoon, he will do the 
         flier,  registration 8:30, shoot at 9:30, Free Chili Feed after the shoot, Swap meet  @ 1:00 pm.  $20.00 adults,  
         Young Adult- $15.00 and Hunter class-$15.00, Youth & Cubs – free. 
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        Shoot for the Girls-October 21st-Since it is a donation event, all shooters are $20.00 including kids.  Mary will  
        get ahold of Lynn Walter to see what we need to do.  The shoot will be at 1:00pm.  The organization sends tar 
        gets and score cards, the club did the 1st place trophies.  Al and AJ will be in charge of shoot and they will see  
        what they can do at this point for awards.  Donations will go to the National Breast Cancer Foundation to sup 
        port free mammograms, education, support and early detection services. 1 in 8 women will be diagnosed with  
        Breast Cancer in their lifetime. 
 
         Christmas Party-December 15th   Mary asked if we were going to do the Christmas party this year.  Dan said 
         we should, Mary asked if  someone would step up to run this event.  Dan said everyone should help out with  
          it. 
 
         Tuesday night shoots-We need someone to run the Tuesday night shoots. 
 
         Thursday night shoots-Monica and Jim Mallon stepped up to run this shoot. 
 
         Sunday afternoon shoots-Mike Hoover and Mat Rusk will be running these shoots.  They will Start October  
         14th and they will do them at 4:00 pm. 
 
         Triple Crown-Mary Tharp reported that she sent the last three vests out to winners and that it cost $12.00 for  
         mailing, she said that this board needs to help preplan the Triple Crown so the incoming board won’t be be 
         hind trying to do the 1st leg as soon as they are initiated.  Mary asked if we should look at something less per 
         sonal for awards for the Triple Crown.   After discussion, it was decided that winners like the vests or hoodies,  
         but that we need to be getting sizes from the top three winners in the event they win the final award and then  
         we need to try to preplan what we are going to order. 
 
h)     WSAA-Mike Hoover said the club needs to get a new rep.  There is a meeting in Casper October 13 & 14. 
         discussion was on e-mail from Lynell that said that WSAA may merge with BOW.  Mike Hoover said that won’t 
         happen.  Monica and Mary said that’s the way we read the  e-mail.  Mary said she would forward the  e-mail to 
         the board members so they could read it. 
 
i)       2013 Board Recruitment-Not all officers or board members will be going on next year.  For sure, Mary Tharp 
         will not be going on as secretary.  Mary will help the new secretary get trained.    Be thinking about being an  
         officer or board member  for 2013.   This is everyone’s club.  Step up and help. 
      

D.   New Business 

No new business was brought up. 
   
 
Chad Whaley made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jeremy Cooke  seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned 
at 7:54  p.m. 
 
                                 

Minutes submitted by Mary Tharp     
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